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Prime Minister Dr Keith Rowley says raids on mosques over the
Carnival period were justified after “lethal weapons, arms and
ammunition” were found at the Masjid-ul-Muttaqeen Mosque in
Cunupia on Thursday.

Rowley  recalled  that  when  the  security  forces  raided  the
mosques prior to Carnival, “there were those who told the
country the Government is anti-Muslim, anti-this and telling
the international community how the Government capriciously
was doing this and doing that to places of worship.”

“Today, one of the very mosques we had to raid at Carnival
time, on credible information that the security services had,
we have found within that place of worship lethal weapons,
arms and ammunition,”

Given the find, he wondered what those who had “carried a
conversation that the Government was anti-Muslim and we were,
in fact, desecrating places of worship would say.”
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The head of the Masjid-ul-Muttaqeen mosque has denied any
knowledge about a cache of guns and assorted ammunition found
by workmen repairing a ceiling in the building in Cunupia, in
central Trinidad on Thursday.

“The Masjid wishes to categorically state that the illegal
arms and ammunition do not belong to the organisation and we
do not condone any illegal activity on our compound. In fact,
we  condemn  the  actions  of  whoever  planted  the  weapons
unknowing to us, in the masjid’s compound,” Maulana Saeed Ali,
said in a statement.

“We are very saddened that anyone would choose a holy place of
Allah to hide illegal guns and ammunition, especially in this
month of Ramadhan. We condemn the action as un-Islamic,”


